On Sunday, 12/29/2019 at 2:44 am, a WWD traveling EB in the
WB lanes of 1-35/1-80 at MM 131 (Merle Hay Rd) collided with a
tractor trailer.

Footage from DMTV22 showed that the WWD did not enter at
Merle Hay Rd or make a U-turn nearby. DMTV90 and DMTV20
did not show the WWD, ruling out IA-141 and any interchanges
further west as possible entry points. DMTV21 was not
operational on the night of the crash.

The possible entry points are NW 86th St (75% probability) and
NW 100th St (25% probability).




